St. John's Episcopal Church

Dryden, MI

Unofficial Minutes for the Sept. 26, 2021 Vestry Meeting
Opening Prayer – Neil Hargrave 4:02 pm

Attendance: Ina Dockham, Jack Dodd, Becky Foster, Neil Hargrave, Rev. Tom Manney, Connie Ogg, Wes Wagester

Absent: None

Visitors: Roxanne Todd
Check-in for Vestry and news about members we haven’t seen in a while….
Agenda Review and Approval: Moved to approve as published: Neil Hargrave, Second: Wes Wagester. Approved.  
New Business

1. Investment Options – Jim Fry to present results of his investigation into various ways for St. John’s to better use some of our funds going forward.  He can also give us some basic info on investment funds.  The presentation is attached in a separate document.  There will be some time for questions for clarification and discussion.  Then we will decide our next steps.

Moved to approve Option #2: Ina Dockham, Second: Neil Hargrave. Approved.
2. Diocesan Convention 
a. Scheduled for Friday, October 29 (workshops) & Saturday, October 30

b. Location: Radisson Hotel, Lansing

c. This year’s delegates: Neil Hargrave, Mary Cameron, Corinne Fry & Becky Foster

d. This year’s alternates: Sherry Boyden, Margaret Smith, Russ Underwood

e. We need to confirm who is going and to register.  

i. Confirmed:  Becky Foster, Mary Cameron, Corinne Fry
3. Do you think our back shed needs to be replaced?  You are not alone.  A generous donor is willing to help us out with a challenge grant.  The money we raise or identify for this purpose will be matched up to $1,500.  The catch is that we need to get this done by year’s end.  

a. Are we interested?

b. Jack – any thoughts about what might be best for our needs?
4. Possible Study Group with Tom – Topic and possible timing discussion
Old Business

1. Dryden Fall Festival

2. Annual Financial Review (the Audit) – Simple items have been addressed.  More complex issues include

i. Recommend establish investment policy and investments 

1. This is underway as you have seen in Jim Fry’s presentation

ii. Recommend establishing a planned giving program – Also part of our earlier discussion.
3. Building on ideas from mid-year review
a. A common theme – we need to have some fun!  So we now have a FUN Committee!

i. Ina and Connie to discuss members and plans

b. We want to add some innovations to our services – how to proceed?

c. We want to bring more people to our services – a process called Appreciative Inquiry might clarify our thoughts.  Main focus would be exploring why St. John’s is our choice for worship, fellowship and growth.  Tom to describe the process and how we might organize meaningful and ENJOYABLE discussions.
4. Outdoor service this summer (and maybe a church picnic?) Planned for Sept. 
a. This went very well.  What should we remember for next year – things to do differently, things to add or remove?

5. Gift Basket Raffle – 
a. Mary Cameron is working on the next basket raffle.

6.   An offer for gift to remember Don, Tim and Harold – No Report.  Donors have been on vacation.  Will keep trying to get input.
7.   Memorials
a. Donna Lou Haynes – still in process

b. Harold Prowse – For Bell Refurbishment.  Sent a thank-you not to Harrold’s brother and described our Bell project.  If he had another idea, he was to write and let us know.  No word and it’s been over a month.  I think this memorial money can go into the Bell fund.

8.   Expanding OTR and try to include additional schools – Some discussion with Kim (our 
Dryden High School contact) this week.  Tom to discuss.
9.   Roof Replacement Project – Jack Dodd

10. Thriving BiVocational (TBVC) Congregation program


a.   First project – St. John’s timeline.  We recorded a presentation and shared it via 

      Zoom on the 17th.  It went well.  Wondering if we should share it with congregation?


b.  What to do with the timeline?
Records Review
1. Vestry minutes for August 15, 2021 Meeting - Neil Hargrave 

Moved to approve as presented:Ina Dockham, Second:Connie Ogg. Approved.
2. Financial Reports – 
· Income

· Pledges are over budget for the month and almost on track for the year – (YTD under by $60).  Encouraging news. 

· Expenses

· Accounts from last month that were over budget YTD but coming back in line

· 60500 – Altar Guild

· 61500 – Music – now under budget

· 65500 – Lawn/Snow/Trash

· 71000 – Office Supplies

· 73500 – Publications

· 77000 – Utilities. 

· 78000 – Professional Fees (for financial reviewer)

· 79000 – Administrative Assistant

· Accounts over budget YTD but which were anticipated and approved in prior meetings

· 60400 – Account & Bank Fees – includes online donation fees

· 76500 – Telephone & Computer.  The purchase of a new desktop computer for Roxanne.  This charge will probably keep this account over budget for the rest of the year.  There were some additional expenses last month to bring computer up to speed.  Hoping that’s all that’s needed.

· 89100 – Gifts.  This overage reflects the donation we approved for St. Paul’s Bad Ax’s building project.  This account will remain over budget for the rest of the year but will recover a little each month.

· Restricted Funds

· Minor disbursements

· Curacy program disbursements according to schedule

· Double-Helping disbursement for gift cards.  Fund is now at 0.

· Several categories were disbursed into the Bell Project fund as was approved in our last meeting.

· Memorial funds for Tim Wright, Kathy Hall 

· Proceeds from gift basket raffle

· Income

· No income this month

· Overall – Monthly net income $1,275.19.  YTD income - $12,629 ($9,336 of this is from the Roof Replacement Allocation account which we hope to convert to a Rainy-Day fund at year’s end)

Moved to approve as presented:Connie Ogg, Second: Jack Dodd. Approved.
Tabled for the time being:


Distributing Historical Photos and Framed Pictures

Next Vestry Meeting date and time: October 17, 2021, Noon at Church

Next Month’s Devotion: Connie Ogg
Moved to  adjourn the meeting at 5:43 PM: Neil Hargrave, Second: Ina Dockham. Approved.
Closing Prayer: Lord's Prayer led by Rev. Tom Manney.







Respectfully submitted for Approval by








E N Hargrave.
